

Vol. XXI, No. 6

January 8, 1970

ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEE----A meeting of the UMD Administrative Committee will be held at 2:30 p.m. Tuesday, January 13, in Room 101 Science-Mathematics. (R. W. Darland)

PAYMENT OF FEES----Students should not be permitted to attend classes who do not have class cards or a permit from Student Personnel Services. Permits to attend class without payment of fees expire on Thursday, January 15, 1970. After that date, every student should have (a) class cards, or (b) a paid fee statement for winter quarter, 1970. For budget purposes, it is imperative to have all fees paid by the close of the second week of classes (January 16). Your cooperation in checking in your classes is essential and will be greatly appreciated. (C. W. Wood)

STUDENT TEACHING PRE-REGISTRATION FOR SPRING QUARTER, 1970----Instructors who have students requesting student teaching for spring quarter, 1970, should bring to their attention that they must pre-register in Ed 220 on the following dates: Secondary on Tuesday, January 20, 8:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.; Elementary on Wednesday, January 21, 8:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. Each student must have filled out an application for student teaching prior to these dates. (A. W. Ollenburger, Director, Student Teaching)

CIVIL SERVICE OFFICE AND CLERICAL STAFF NOON EDUCATIONAL TOUR----A. Neil Pearson will show slides of the Philippines on Thursday, January 22, in Home Economics 13. Dr. Pearson was Chief Technical Adviser for the UNESCO Special Fund Project at Mindanao Institute of Technology, Kabacan, Cotabato, Philippines. Social Sciences secretaries will be hostesses.

REMINDER--WORK REQUESTS----All requests for work or services to be performed by Plant Services employees must be processed through the Plant Services office. This allows for more efficient scheduling and better service for everyone. (N. L. Rick)

DEGREES AWARDED----The following members of the UMD faculty received degrees from the University of Minnesota at the December Commencement, 1969: A. Dean Hendrickson, Ph.D.; George M. O'Brien, Ph.D.; and Jane T. Maddy, M.A.

APPOINTED----Ralph W. Marsden was recently appointed chairman of an <u>ad hoc Committee</u> formed by the Society of Economic Geologists to prepare a proposal for the establishment of a Touring Distinguished Lectureship.

MEETINGS----Thomas J. Pollock and three members of the debate team attended the Debate Tournament at Wisconsin State University, Whitewater, December 11-13..... John T. Hatten spoke to the Graduate Seminar students in Speech Pathology at Northern Michigan University in Marquette, December 12. His topic was, "Clinical Supervision in Speech Pathology"....Neale L. Roth attended the Association of College and University Concert Managers' Conference in New York City, December 13-18

.....Frank McCray, Jr., visited Skills Development Centers in Detroit and Pittsburgh, December 15-18.....James R. Murphy, Richard H. Carlson, and Robert E. Williams attended the Midwest National Band Convention in Chicago, December 16-20Ralph W. Marsden attended a meeting of the A.I.M.E. Engineering Information and Data Committee in New York City, December 16. On December 17, in Duluth, he attended a meeting called by the Department of Conservation for a "Study of the Total Environment" in an effort to identify the areas of outstanding scenic, historic, or natural value needing protection and development to meet future needs of the people of the state.....William G. Boyce conferred with museum personnel, artists, and art dealers in New York City and Buffalo, December 17-24....Jackson R. Huntley and Thomas J. Pollock attended the Speech Association of America National Convention in New York City, December 26-29....Lewis D. Levang attended the annual meeting of the Modern Language Association of America in Denver, December 26-29....Richard O. Sielaff, Philip L. Friest, Cecil H. Meyers, and David A. Vose attended a meeting of the American Economic Association in New York City, December 27-30.....Thomas J. Pollock and debate team attended the Redwood Invitational Debate Tournament at Stanford University, January 2-7.

NEWEST ARRIVALS----Dr. and Mrs. Moy F. Gum are the parents of a baby girl, Joellyn Mei-ying, born December 24....Dr. and Mrs. Ajit K, Das are the parents of a baby boy, Rajive Anand, born December 25.

CONVALESCING----at home are Arthur G. Alvar, Reuben E. Ellis, and Leo W. Hicks of Plant Services.

PUBLICATIONS----"Piaget's Ideas and the Teaching of Mathematics," by A. Dean Hendrickson, an article in the Connecticut Mathematics Journal, Volume 2, Number 1, December 1969, a publication of the Associated Teachers of Mathematics of Connecticut. Also, Dr. Hendrickson contributed an article entitled, "What Can Children Tell Us About the Teaching of Science and Mathematics," in the December 1969 issue of School Science and Mathematics, Volume 69, No. 9.....Wayne W. Daley contributed an article entitled, "Off-campus Housing at Universities and Colleges with 2,500 or More Student Enrollment," in the textbook, College Student Personnel: Readings and Bibliographies, published by Houghton Mifflin Company, available January 5, 1970. This article was originally published in The Journal of the American College Health Association, Volume 13, No. 4.

RECENT APPOINTEES

Agnes M. Erickson - Lecturer, Elementary Education, 90% time, winter and spring quarters. Mrs. Erickson received her B.S. degree from UMD and has taught in the Duluth Public Schools and at UMD.

Henry J. Jeronimus, M.D. - Director, UMD Health Service, and Assistant Professor. Dr. Jeronimus received his B.A. degree from Carleton College and his M.D. from the University of Minnesota.

Charlotte R. Juntunen - Instructor, Home Economics. Mrs. Juntunen received her B.S. from the University of Minnesota, and M.S. from the University of Hawaii.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Date		Day	Event	Place	Time
January	9	F	Swimming: UMD vs Northern Michigan Film: "No Man Is an Island"	PE Bldg Ed 90	4:30 p.m. 8:00 p.m.
	10	S	Swimming: UMD vs Michigan Tech Basketball: UMD vs Concordia	PE Bldg PE Bldg	2:00 p.m. 7:30 p.m.
	11	Su	Film: "Sand Pebbles"	Ed 90	8:00 p.m.
	12	M	Convocation: Rep. Clark MacGregor Faculty Wives Club Meeting	K Lounge Campus Club	10:30 a.m. 7:45 p.m.
	13	T	Lecture: "Genocide of the American Indian" - Kahn Tineta Horn Administrative Committee Meeting	K Ballroom SM 101	10:30 a.m. 2:30 p.m.
	14	M	Lecture: "Social Learning in Reference to Child Development" -		
			Dr. Ross Parke	K Ballroom	2:00 p.m.
			Basketball: UMD vs St. Thomas	PE Bldg	7:30 p.m.
	14-F	'eb 22	Exhibitions at Tweed Gallery: William W. Brill Collection of		
			African Art	Alice Tweed T	hohy Room
	(14 - W) Formal Opening			WIICE IMEED I	8:00 p.m.
	(1	. T - N	Selections from George P. Tweed		0.00 p.m.
			Art Collection	Main Gallery	
	13-18		Senior Student Exhibition (David		
			Lind and Emy Freeman)	Studio Galler	У
	15	Th	Film: "The Collector"	Ed 90	7:30 p.m.
	16	F	Wrestling: UMD vs Concordia	PE Bldg	4:30 p.m.
	16-17		Hockey: UMD vs Ohio	Duluth Arena	8:00 p.m.
	17	S	Basketball: UMD vs St. John's	PE Bldg	7:30 p.m.
	19	M	Fine Arts Seminar Presentation by a		10.0
	00	277	Personal Friend of Laurel & Hardy	K Ballroom	12-2 p.m.
	23	F	Film: "The Flim Flam Man"	Ed 90	8:00 p.m.
	24	S	Swimming: UMD vs Superior	PE Bldg	2:00 p.m.

UNIVERSITY OF MINNESOTA, DULUTH FACULTY MEETING, NOVEMBER 25, 1969

The Faculty convened in Science 200 at 3:40 p.m. with Provost Darland presiding. About 85 faculty members were present.

Provost Darland: The Provost opened the discussion on the Long Range Plan which the Long Range Planning Committee--Purpose and Scope was reporting to the faculty for information. While he had some personal criticism of the plan, the Provost stressed that the report was a "working document" and a "springboard for change." He said the Central Administration in Minneapolis has been making repeated demands on UMD for such a plan which would in turn contribute to the total University Long-Range Plan. The Provost urged faculty members to return their ballots with their judgments on the plan to Anna L. Stensland, Faculty Secretary, promptly.

Dean Chamberlin: Thomas W. Chamberlin, chairman of the reporting committee, expressed his appreciation to both the special committee and the standing committee which had labored on the plan and provided a brief history of its inception and development. Dean Chamberlin also stressed the need for a program of continuous re-evaluation and planning, of which this plan was merely the beginning. He indicated that faculty critiques and suggestions would go to the Committee for study.

Members of the Committee: Four members of the Committee (Thomas G. Boman, Richard W. Ojakangas, Helmut J. Schweiger, David A. Vose) expressed personal support of the plan. They too argued that the plan was essential, urgent, and subject to change.

Open discussion by the faculty followed. Some of the questions and answers are reported below:

- Q:: What happens after the faculty approves the plan? A:: The plan and the faculty vote will be conveyed to the Central Administration in Minneapolis. The Committee should inform the administration and faculty about the nature of faculty suggestions which are submitted. The UMD Faculty Council will have special interest in all suggestions from the faculty. (R. W. Darland)
- Q: What is the place of UMD in the planning for the University of Minnesota and other state educational institutions? A: The UMD Committee was primarily concerned with the future growth and development of UMD. However, the All-University Long Range Plan Committee, on which Robert L. Heller is the UMD representative, will incorporate the UMD plan in its own study and report. (T. W. Chamberlin, R. W. Darland, R. L. Heller)
- Q:: Why does the plan provide for so large and comprehensive an organization as the proposed College of Arts and Sciences? A:: Representatives of the sciences were consulted and preferred to be so included. (T. W. Chamberlin)
- Q: How binding is the mail ballot? If we vote approval, are we bound by the plan? A: The plan may well have defects, but it reflects the outlook of the large number of faculty members and students who participated. The philosophy of the plan is the philosophy of the entire faculty, but no faculty member should feel bound by the plan. (T. W. Chamberlin)

- Q.: The philosophy of the plan, expressed on p. 6, is defective. Also the planned administrative organization is unbalanced, giving such agencies as ROTC and University police undeserved co-ordinate status with more important organs. A.: No exact parallels are intended. The plan merely seeks to present subgroupings of like activities. (T. W. Chamberlin)
- Q:: What is the significance of the Director of Research and Development?

 Comment: The plan cannot really be regarded as merely a "working document." Attempts will be made to fill the positions provided in the plan, so it has considerable firmness and inflexibility. I can support the plan only if the alternative is no plan. The lack of budget is a fatal defect in the Research and Development office. (S. D. Burgstahler)
- Q: The College of Arts and Sciences may be crushed by the surrounding administrative structure. What importance is to be attached to the black boxes enclosing certain administrative offices? A: This is primarily a device to assure greater legibility. The provision for administrators is not excessive. (T. W. Chamberlin)
- Q:: The functions of the various administrators are not defined. Why is there no statement about their responsibilities in the plan? Specifically, what are the duties of the Provost under the new plan? A:: The Committee decided against detailed definition of the various posts as unwise at this stage. As to the Provost, he would doubtless focus on routine operation of UMD, freeing the Chancellor for other problems, including the relations between the Duluth campus and Minneapolis. (T. W. Chamberlin, D. A. Vose)
- Q: What will the Committee do with suggestions for modification or revision from the faculty? A: It is not possible to alter this plan at this time. UMD has to respond now to urgent requests from Minneapolis for a long-range plan. Failure to do so will result in serious injury to growth and expansion of this campus. (T. W. Chamberlin) Q: Then, when will faculty ideas for modifying plan be incorporated? A: The Committee can issue new reports annually and submit them to Minneapolis. (T. W. Chamberlin) Q: Could not faculty consensus for modification be incorporated in this present plan? A: This would require a rewriting of the plan. (T. W. Chamberlin)
- Q.: Many faculty members have reservations about the plan. Could there not be delay and further study and discussion? A.: These objections have all been considered in the Committee. There must be a long-range plan, and if the faculty are to have had a voice in it, the plan must be this one. (D. A. Vose) Concerned faculty may provide their ideas and suggestions to the Committee by completing the second sheet attached to the mail ballot. (F. T. Witzig)

In response to reminders of the Thanksgiving holidays, the Provost supported the suggestion that the deadline for ballots be extended to 4:00 p.m. Wednesday, December 3.

Respectfully submitted,

J. F. Maclear Secretary pro tem